James Feenan

Mendocino County

From:

Gowan <gowan.metal@gmail.com> Saturday, January 13, 2024 8:19 AM JAN 16 2024

Sent: To:

pbscommissions

Subject:

Commentary for CASE# CDP_2023-0036

Planning & Building Services

Caution: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Mendocino County Coastal Permit Administrator,

Our family lives directly to the north of the property located at 15101 Caspar Road, California. Their property and fields are in the foreground of our ocean view every day. I am writing to support their request to build a barn and solar array, and underground their electricity.

I have known the owners of this property to be responsible and engaged members of the community since they've moved here, and I have complete faith in their ability to plan this project in a way that will enhance Caspar's agricultural infrastructure while maintaining our coastal beauty and village character. It's important to us as a community to have adequate infrastructure for grazing animals, which we use as part of our collective effort to manage the invasive gorse plant. We can only benefit from this project and I have no aesthetic or functional concerns about it.

Adding solar infrastructure can also only strengthen our community, and should be encouraged whenever possible.

Thank you for your time, Gowan Batist, Fortunate Farm 15401 CA-1 Caspar, CA